Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Under The Freedom of Information Act 2000 I request the following details :

1. From December 2015 to any pending please provide details of any deceased persons you have dealt with who have no known next of kin (or you cannot find next of kin).
2. Date of Death and Date of Birth.
3. Last known address.
4. The date passed onto TSOL or The Duchy Solicitor (plus any pending).
5. The approximate value of estate.
ANSWER: 
The information you have requested is exempt from release under s31(1)(a) where disclosure would, or would likely prejudice the prevention or detection of crime.

In The Information Commissioner’s Office decision notice dated 14th October 2015 (FS50584670), The Commissioner considers that there is a strong public interest inherent in section 31(1)(a), which in this case is avoiding prejudice to crime prevention. He also considers that there is a strong public interest in preventing the impact of crime on individuals, for example, relatives of a deceased person who are financially affected if an estate which has been stolen from or who would suffer damage and distress as a result of fraud being committed using the deceased’s details.

The Commissioner considers that there are other mechanisms in place for the administration of estates of persons who die intestate and without a known kin. One such mechanism is provided by the Bona Vacantia Division of the Government Legal Department. Some information may be available to you on this website under s21 of the act – information accessible elsewhere, please click on the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/unclaimed-estates-list 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
